
 

“He hath made everything beautiful in His time: also He hath set the world in their heart, so 

that no man can find out the work that God maketh from the beginning to the end.”           

Ecclesiastes 3:11 
 

 

 

 

 

God has done some wonderful, amazing, and awesome work in 2019.  But, that chapter closed on the last day of December, 

2019.  Thanks to the blessings of God and the faithfulness of you loyal supporters there have been many unbelievable 

things accomplished.  You were the force behind a great number of ministry milestones.  Just some of them are: 

 

1. First and most important, well over 30,000  people who came to know Jesus Christ as their personal Lord    

and Savior. 

2. Hundreds of water baptisms as a result of the gospel meetings and conversions. 

3. Thousands of pastors trained and encouraged through Pastors Conferences. 

4. Children in slum areas of India received  Bibles, food, and school supplies. 

5. Thousands of Bibles distributed. 

6. Twenty free medical care camps held that ministered to the needs of over 5000 underprivileged people.   

Two doctors and 5 nurses helped in these camps. 

7. Numerous food and clothing distributions. 

8. HIV/AIDS awareness training for thousands. 

9. Vocational training in tailoring, food preparation, canning, and dress making provided to hundreds of  

women. 

10. Numerous new church plants, church constructions started, wells drilled to provide fresh clean water for  

entire villages plus many other smaller projects too numerous to include in this small space. 

 

 On that note, I would be more than happy to come to your church or group and share a more extensive report if you so 

desire.  Just let me know. 

 

Truly “God hath made everything beautiful in His time”  but we do not know the work that God will do “from the 

beginning to the end” - in 2020.  BUT, He Knows and He Will!! 

 

Many needs – One very close to my heart 

 With all the wonderful accomplishments, there was a great sorrowful loss in 2019.  Thomas Whray, our son-in-law and 

long time member of the board of directors of TTWM shed his robe of flesh and was carried by the angels into the presence 

of the One he loved and served with all his heart on May 6, 2019.  Our loss, Heaven's gain!  The impact he had on the 

ministry, the projects and the world (he trained and led numerous teams to the mission field) will only be realized when this 

age is over and the finally tally is calculated in Heaven.  His heart was missions 

and he had a special heart for Africa.  TTWM has numerous projects overseas that 

need funding e.g. four new church buildings, wells, school for 1200 children, plus 

many more.  However, there is one very close to my heart and number one on my 

personal priority list.  On the campus of Echoes of Mercy in Kenya there are 

many children that have no home.  The need is very pressing.  We want to provide 

a home for these children in memory and honor of the work God did through 

Thomas.  The cost of a facility that can house 30 to 50 orphans and offer high 

quality service is approx. $60,000.00, depending on exchange rate and economics 

of Kenya.  Currently we have a little over $6,000.00 toward that project.  Here's 

my request, please pray and ask God if He would have you be a part of this.  If 

God leads you to contribute and you so desire, a plaque will be placed at the entry 

of the home with your name or a loved one's name in recognition of your 

contribution.  I excitedly and expectantly await your response.  Please join with 

me in this worthwhile project. 

 

Thanks again for 2019 and your continued partnership in 2020.  
 

 Until He returns, 

Homer   Prov. 3: 5-6 
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